

City Manager's Office

MEMORANDUM

DATE: April 5, 2024

TO: Mayor and City Council

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager Approved Electronically

FROM: Kaytlin Canner, Clean and Safe Manager

SUBJECT: 4th Street and Dickerson Clean-up Operation: March 21 – 22, 2024

The following is an update regarding the encampment activity on 4th Street and Dickerson Road on Union Pacific property summarized in the Council memorandum issued on February 27, 2024.



Due to extenuating circumstances related to community public health and safety concerns, the City of Reno conducted a clean-up on Union Pacific property on 4th Street and Dickerson Road on Thursday, March 21 through Friday, March 22. Prior to the clean-up, notices were issued and extensive outreach was conducted. Below is a summary detailing the outcomes of outreach efforts and the resources committed to the clean-up.

Union Pacific Clean-up Summary

# of Outreach Contacts – Clean & Safe, RISE, Karma Box Project	77*
# of Clean-up Notices Issued	25
# of People who Accepted Services – Clean & Safe, RISE, Karma Box Project	13
Yards of Trash Collected – Qual-Econ and Karma Box Project	170 yards
Staff Hours – Clean & Safe, RPD, Park Rangers	55 hours
Contractor Hours – Qual-Econ, RISE, Karma Box Project	152 hours
Staff Costs – Clean & Safe, RPD, Park Rangers	\$1,903.46
Contractor Costs – Qual-Econ, RISE, Karma Box Project	\$10,422

^{*}This figure includes duplicate touch points with the same individuals camping in that area over a period of days.

Attachments:

- Council Memo: 4th Street and Dickerson Road Encampment Activity
- 4th Street and Dickerson Road reported issues photos









